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Federal Acquisition Regulation 22.604–2 

22.505 Solicitation provision and con-
tract clause. 

For acquisition of large-scale con-
struction projects, if the agency de-
cides pursuant to this subpart that a 
project labor agreement will be re-
quired, the contracting officer shall— 

(a) Insert the provision at 52.222–33, 
Notice of Requirement for Project 
Labor Agreement, in all solicitations 
associated with the construction 
project. 

(1) Use the provision with its Alter-
nate I if the agency decides to require 
the submission of a project labor agree-
ment from only the apparent successful 
offeror, prior to contract award. 

(2) Use the provision with its Alter-
nate II if an agency allows submission 
of a project labor agreement after con-
tract award. 

(b)(1) Insert the clause at 52.222–34, 
Project Labor Agreement, in all solici-
tations and contracts associated with 
the construction project. 

(2) Use the clause with its Alternate 
I if an agency allows submission of the 
project labor agreement after contract 
award. 

Subpart 22.6—Contracts For Mate-
rials, Supplies, Articles, and 
Equipment Exceeding 
$15,000 

22.601 [Reserved] 

22.602 Statutory requirements. 
Except for the exemptions at 22.604, 

all contracts subject to 41 U.S.C. chap-
ter 65, Contracts for Materials, Sup-
plies, Articles, and Equipment Exceed-
ing $15,000 (the statute), and entered 
into by any executive department, 
independent establishment, or other 
agency or instrumentality of the 
United States, or by the District of Co-
lumbia, or by any corporation (all the 
stock of which is beneficially owned by 
the United States) for the manufacture 
or furnishing of materials, supplies, ar-
ticles, and equipment (referred to in 
this subpart as supplies) in any amount 
exceeding $15,000, shall include or in-
corporate by reference the stipulations 
required by the statute pertaining to 
such matters as minimum wages, max-
imum hours, child labor, convict labor, 

and safe and sanitary working condi-
tions. 

[79 FR 24205, Apr. 29, 2014] 

22.603 Applicability. 

The requirements in 22.602 apply to 
contracts (including for this purpose, 
indefinite-delivery contracts, basic or-
dering agreements, and blanket pur-
chase agreements) and subcontracts 
under Section 8(a) of the Small Busi-
ness Act, for the manufacture or fur-
nishing of supplies that— 

(a) Will be performed in the United 
States, Puerto Rico, or the U.S. Virgin 
Islands; 

(b) Exceed or may exceed $15,000; and 
(c) Are not exempt under 22.604. 

[68 FR 28082, May 22, 2003, as amended at 75 
FR 53133, Aug. 30, 2010] 

22.604 Exemptions. 

22.604–1 Statutory exemptions. 

Contracts for acquisition of the fol-
lowing supplies are exempt from the 
statute: 

(a) Any item in those situations 
where the contracting officer is author-
ized by the express language of a stat-
ute to purchase ‘‘in the open market’’ 
generally (such as commercial items, 
see part 12); or where a specific pur-
chase is made under the conditions de-
scribed in 6.302–2 in circumstances 
where immediate delivery is required 
by the public exigency. 

(b) Perishables, including dairy, live-
stock, and nursery products. 

(c) Agricultural or farm products 
processed for first sale by the original 
producers. 

(d) Agricultural commodities or the 
products thereof purchased under con-
tract by the Secretary of Agriculture. 

[48 FR 42258, Sept. 19, 1983, as amended at 53 
FR 4944, Feb. 18, 1988; 60 FR 48248, Sept. 18, 
1995; 79 FR 24205, Apr. 29, 2014] 

22.604–2 Regulatory exemptions. 

(a) Contracts for the following acqui-
sitions are fully exempt from the stat-
ute (see 41 CFR 50–201.603): 

(1) Public utility services. 
(2) Supplies manufactured outside 

the United States, Puerto Rico, and 
the U.S. Virgin Islands. 
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